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SUBJECT: DEFENSE LOGISTICS AGENCY, ACKNOWLEDGMENT OF NOTIFICATION 

OF STATEMENT OF INTENT TO REQUEST FUNDS FOR 
DECOMMISSIONING ACTIVITIES AND SUBMITTAL OF CERTIFICATION OF 
FINANCIAL ASSURANCE, AND REQUEST FOR ADDITIONAL INFORMATION 
CONCERNING FINANCIAL ASSURANCE DOCUMENTS, CONTROL NOS. 
588544 AND 588337 

 
Dear Mr. Favors: 
 
This letter is in reference to your letter, dated July 7, 2015, stating your intent to request funds 
from the National Defense Stockpile Transaction Fund for decommissioning activities 
associated with operations authorized by the Nuclear Regulatory Commission License No. STC-
133.  We have no further questions at this time. 
 
In addition, we have received your correspondence, dated July 7, 2015, that included a 
Certification of Financial Assurance in the amount of $700,000.00, regarding Nuclear 
Regulatory Commission License No. STC-133.  In order to continue our review, we need the 
following additional information: 
 

Please submit an updated Statement of Intent and a Decommissioning Funding Plan 
reflecting the amount of the Certification of Financial Assurance.  You may find the 
guidance in NUREG-1757, Vol. 3, Rev. 1, “Consolidated NMSS Decommissioning 
Guidance, Financial Assurance, Recordkeeping, and Timeliness” helpful when preparing 
your response. 

 
 
 
 
 

September 30, 2015 
 



We will continue our review upon receipt of this information.  Please reply to my attention at the 
Region I Office and refer to Mail Control Nos. 588544 and 588337.  If you have any technical 
questions regarding this deficiency letter, please call me at (610) 337-5323.  Your reply must be 
in writing by letter or facsimile (610-337-5269).  You may submit a signed PDF via email.  If we 
do not receive a reply from you within 30 calendar days from the date of this letter, we will 
assume that you do not wish to pursue your application. 
 
Current NRC regulations and guidance are included on the NRC's website at www.nrc.gov; 
select Nuclear Materials; Med, Ind, & Academic Uses; then Licensee Toolkits, see our 
toolkit index page.  You may also obtain these documents by contacting the Government 
Printing Office (GPO) toll-free at 1-866-512-1800.  The GPO is open from 8:00 a.m. to 5:30 p.m. 
EST, Monday through Friday (except Federal holidays). 
 
Your submittal should not contain personally identifiable information (PII), such as date of birth, 
social security number, home addresses, and home telephone numbers.  For additional 
information, refer to Regulatory Information Summary 2007-04, Personally Identifiable 
Information Submitted to the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission, dated March 9, 2007, 
(http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/doc-collections/gen-comm/reg-issues/2007/ri200704.pdf).  
 
 
 

Sincerely, 
 

 
Laurie A. Kauffman 
Health Physicist 
Decommissioning and Technical Support Branch 
Division of Nuclear Materials Safety 
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